June 30, 2010
City of Eden, N. C.

Minutes of the special June 30, 2010 meeting of the City Council, City of Eden:


CITY OF EDEN, N. C.

A special meeting of the City Council, City of Eden, was held on Wednesday, June 30, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. in the City Hall Conference Room, 308 E. Stadium Drive. Those present for the meeting were as follows: 

Mayor:                                      
John E. Grogan

Mayor Pro Tem:               
Wayne Tuggle, Sr.

Council Members:                 (absent)
Donna Turner


           
Darryl Carter

                                             
Jerry Epps

                                                   
Gene Hagood

Jim Burnette


Jerry Ellis

City Manager:                   
Brad Corcoran

City Clerk:          
Sheralene Thompson

City Attorney:
Erin Gilley

Representatives from Departments:
Tommy Underwood, Bernie Moore, Tommy Carter, Tammie McMichael                                                  

Representatives from News Media:

MEETING CONVENED:

Mayor Grogan called the special meeting of the Eden City Council to order.  He explained that the purpose of the special meeting was to authorize purchase of two fire trucks from the Town of Summerfield in the amount of $100,000.
1. Authorization to Proceed With the Purchase of Two Used Fire Trucks from the Town of Summerfield, N.C.  Tommy Underwood, Deputy Fire Chief

The City Manager, Mr. Brad Corcoran, explained that the Fire Department was seeking the approval to purchase a 1998 Freightliner Chassis fire truck out of the 2009-2010 budget for $45,000 and then at some point in August (2010) purchase a 1996 Freightliner Chassis out of the 2010-2011 budget for $55,000 for a total of $100,000.
He also noted that as of yesterday, appropriation in the Fire Department was $2,135,000 with an actual of $1,992,908 which was roughly a difference of $108,000.  That meant that there was money in the Fire Department’s budget now.  

Council Member Ellis asked if all the service tests had been run.
Mr. Tommy Carter, Fleet Superintendent, explained that they ran samples on everything and it all checked out.  The Fire Department also did a service test which also passed.

Council Member Hagood stated, for clarification, that they were one owner vehicles with full maintenance records to which Mr. Carter replied that was correct.

As there were no other concerns or questions, a motion was made by Council Member Ellis seconded by Council Member Hagood to approve the purchases.  All Council Members present voted in favor of this motion.  
ADJOURN:

A motion was made by Council Member Tuggle seconded by Council Member Hagood to adjourn.  All Council Members present voted in favor of this motion.  






Respectfully submitted,







____________________________








Sheralene S. Thompson, City Clerk

ATTEST:

__________________________

John E. Grogan, Mayor     
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